Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 10th August 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Kathrin Williams and Peter Morgan.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 


4) Items of business:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Play Park surfacing. Three quotes had been received and provided to all Councillors prior to the meeting. These were discussed in detail, and the preferred contractor and surfacing material was agreed. The Clerk would inform the contractors accordingly, and with the successful one clarify procedures regarding the disposal of the old matting. 

5) Local funding support request. A request had been received for funding support locally. After discussion it was agreed in this instance to offer some funding due to the circumstances, with the money to come from the Council’s reserves. The Clerk would inform them. 

6) Reports and matters for next meeting. 

The Council were informed that a grant funding opportunity was currently open that could be used for the bus shelter. They were in favour of making an application – this would be formally agreed in the September meeting. 

The planned storage re-organisation had not been able to take place because of the weather. It would happen as soon as possible, and include a small amount of storage for the Caretaker.
.
7) Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 21st September 2023, starting at 7.30pm.

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35pm.
